
  

BLESSINGS IN MEXICO 
 

My wife and I spent over two weeks in Chiapas and 
Tabasco where I preached 45 times in congregations, on 
the Baptist radio station, and at a pastor’s conference. 
Twelve precious souls made professions of faith during 
those days, several surrendered to preach/ministry, and 
many other decisions were made among the brethren there. 
It was also an 
opportunity to 
say goodbye to 
many of the 
brethren with 
whom I have 
ministered off 

and on over the last 27 years. 
Serving God is the greatest thing 
that anyone can do in this life! 
Whether full-time or not, I encourage 
each of you to make serving our 
Lord a priority in your life—you will 
never regret it! 

 

UPDATE ON PASTOR LOTT 

Thank you so much for those who have and continue to 
pray for my parents in the recover efforts after Hurricane 
Harvey! Since the end of October, they have been living in 
a Sunday School class room at the church. 

Yesterday, a crew of professional volunteers from 
Riverview Baptist Church in Borger, TX, arrived to do 
the taping and floating of the sheetrock, texturing, painting, 
flooring, and more. Appliances have already been 
purchased and delivered. What is happening right now is a 
HUGE answer to prayer! Praise the Lord with us! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

UPDATE ON WALL PROJECT 

We are happy to report that much of the needed funds for 
the special need for a retaining wall for Life in Him Baptist 
Church has been met. We have received $6600.00 of the 
estimated $7,000.00 that is the projected cost of the wall. 
Yesterday at the church, we met with another Christian 
man who is familiar with the type of work needed, and he 
confirmed that it will take that amount or possibly a bit 
more to get the wall built to prevent further “cave-ins” of 
the surrounding mountain. Lord willing the construction of 
the wall will start next week! 

THE PROCESS BEGINS! 

We have officially started the “serious” task of selling  
things (vehicles, appliances, etc.), packing boxes and 
preparing for the shipping (furniture, dishes, books, etc.) 
for our move to Peru. Since Peru uses 220v instead of 
110v, we will have to replace all major appliances in 
country (refrigerator, stove, washing machine, etc.).  
Some have asked about the moving 
costs. Between flights, shipping and 
importation, and replacing of some 
items, we estimate the additional 
costs to be $8,000.00-$10,000.00. 
Please pray that the Lord will provide 
the needed funds.    
Pray especially regarding a place to 
rent. Rental houses where we are 
planning to live are very scarce. 
Please pray that the Lord will 
provide the exact house for our new 
ministry in Peru. We look forward to 
what the Lord has in store for us!  
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